Dewey Beach Trash/Recycle Committee
Meeting Minutes      9/22/2016 DRAFT
Opening
The regular meeting of the Dewey Beach Trash/Recycle Committee was called to order at 10:00 AM on 09/22/2016 in Dewey Beach Life Saving Station by Debbie Knight.
Present
Debbie Knight, Committee chair
Walt Barlow, Committee member
Robert Duncan, Committee member
Harry Wilson, Committee member
Judy Mazur, Committee member
Diane Hanson, Mayor
For other attendees, see page 3.
Open Issues
The purpose of this meeting was to allow the bidders for the Town’s trash and recycling contract to ask questions of the Town and the Committee regarding the Request For Proposal [RFP] that was issued by the Town.
Questions from Pat Luce of Waste Industries:
Page 4, section 1.2 of the RFP states that the contractor can request a price increase after the second year of the contract.  Since dumping fees are increased every year, would the Town consider allowing the contractor to increase his fees after the first year?
Response: After discussion it was agreed between the Town and the Committee that the contractor can request an increase in his fee after the first year, only if the dumping fee increase is documented and there is no increase in margin or anything else.
On page 11, the signature page, it mentions a Performance Bond.  What are the requirements of this bond?
Response: After discussion it was decided that the requirements for the Performance Bond would be subject to detailed negotiations between the Town and the successful bidder.
Question from Mike Stang of Waste Management:
How will we get a list of people that need service?
Response: The Town will work closely with the successful bidder to identify those owners that will need service.  Also, the Town will request that the successful bidder communicate to the property owners what information is needed to set up their accounts with the contractor.
	Trying to understand the makeup of the 1750 properties mentioned in the RFP.  How many require service?
Response: The Committee and Mary Dunmyer explained that this is an approximate number and consists of several types of residences including single family homes, condominiums, and 2 cottages on one lot as listed in the RFP.  Transition to the new service will be a cooperative effort between the Town and the contractor.
	On the pricing page, it requires that dumpsters for trash and recycling be priced the same.  That is not in the best interest of the Town since the trash dumpster cost is higher than the recycling dumpster cost.  Could we show 2 prices in the bid?
Response: The Town and Committee agreed to allow the bidders to provide prices for both trash and recycling dumpsters.
Question from Waste Industries:
	If the contractor finds violations of state recycling regulations, such as plastic bags in the recycling containers, will the Town accept recommendations from the contractor so that the recycling regulations can be met?
Response: The Town will proactively communicate to Town residents and rental companies what materials can be recycled in Delaware.  The contractor is encouraged to report violations to the Town which will notify owners of the regulations.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 AM.
The next meeting will be held on October 6, 2016 1:00 PM in the Dewey Beach Life Saving Station, #1 Dagsworthy Street.
Minutes submitted by:	Debbie Knight
Approved by:	[Name]
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Dale Cooke, Commissioner
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